#### **MINUTES**

### Cumberland Town Council Meeting Town Council Chambers

#### MONDAY, June 6, 2016

#### 6:00 P.M. reception to meet new Police Chief, Charles Rumsey

#### 7:00 P.M. CALL TO ORDER

**Present:** Councilors Bingham, Copp, Edes, Gruber, Stiles, Storey-King

**Excused:** Councilor Turner

#### I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Edes, to accept the May 23, 2016 meeting minutes as presented.

VOTE: 6-0 UNANIMOUS

#### II. MANAGER'S REPORT

#### III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION

Brad Hilton of Blanchard Road spoke in opposition of the school budget.

#### IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY

# 16 – 076 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for United Maine Craftsmen Cumberland Arts and Craft Show to be held at the Cumberland Fairgrounds August 11<sup>th</sup> through 14<sup>th</sup>.

Town Manager Shane said that the paperwork is in order and staff is recommending approval.

Chairman Bingham opened the Public Hearing.

Public discussion: None

Chairman Bingham closed the Public Hearing.

Motion by Councilor Edes, seconded by Councilor Stiles, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit for United Maine Craftsmen Cumberland Arts and Craft Show to be held at the Cumberland Fairgrounds August 11<sup>th</sup> through 14<sup>th</sup>.

VOTE: 6-0 UNANIMOUS

# 16 – 077 To set a Public Hearing date of June 20<sup>th</sup> to consider and act on a Town-wide Moratorium Ordinance regarding internally illuminated signs.

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Copp, to set a Public Hearing date of June 20<sup>th</sup> to consider and act on a Town-wide Moratorium Ordinance regarding internally illuminated signs.

VOTE: 6-0 UNANIMOUS

#### 16 – 078 Swearing in of new Police Chief, Charles Rumsey.

Town Clerk, Tammy O'Donnell administered the oath of office to Police Chief, Charles Rumsey.

# V. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

## VI. <u>ADJOURNMENT</u>

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Edes, to adjourn.

VOTE: 6-0 UNANIMOUS

TIME: 7:31 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,

Brenda L. Moore Council Secretary